AMC Maine Chapter

Executive Committee

September 9, 2010 
Freeport, Maine McDonald’s

Executive Committee Attendees:

Carrie Walia- Chair, Keith Chapman- Trails, Jeff Aceto- Outings, Tim Flight-Webmaster, Bob Cummings- Newsletter, Jeanne Christie- Public Relations, Larry Dyer- Vice Chair, Brenda Cummings- Newsletter
Guests:

Roger Scholl-AMC Staff, Karen Herold, member.
1. Minutes from the July 8, 2010 Executive Committee retreat – Presented by Carrie. Passed unanimously.
2. Treasurer’s Report- Presented by Carrie. As of today, the chapter has $10,806 in income and $9,812 in expenses. Assets include $17,687 in the checking account, $6,816 in CD, and $9,422 in the restricted Sue Blood investment fund.  Passed unanimously.
3. Retreat Follow Up- Carrie noted that the MWI Committee is working with the staff on a draft charter.
4. Annual Meeting-Larry
-23 registered as of today, only 2 excom members have signed up

-Friday potluck sign up sheet to be circulated to excom

-Jeff reviewed all of the outings, and he will find additional indoor activities in case of rain. Jeanne will do photography. 

-An outings leader meeting and training will take place Sunday from 9-12.

-The business agenda was summarized by Carrie, to include awards, outings powerpoint and awards, and MWI Committee formation. The agenda will be posted to the web this weekend.

-Roger brought raffle items from Joy St. and is determining what staff person will be present

-Committee reports are due on 9/18

-Carrie will ask Faith about the schedule to see if we can send out an email to members

5. Nominating Committee- 

- Carrie reported that Paul has organized this permanent committee and welcomed Joleen Rice and Evelyn Sawyer to the committee. They have approved the 2010-11 slate of officers for the annual meeting. Carrie will have the list posted to the web this weekend. 

-Positions are vacant: conservation and public relations; trails co-chair is looking to be filled.

-The conservation chair job description was reviewed and the committee agreed the chair can approve and/or develop descriptions without an Excom vote. 

-The committee will meet in late September to develop their job description, discuss role, etc.  

-Jeanne asked that Carrie call folks next year to see if they are continuing in their role.

-Guest Karen Herold - She spoke w/ John and will help him with M&E presentations of interest and informed Paul that she isn’t interested in conservation chair but is interested in assisting and has an interest in North Woods issues. Carrie discussed her options and how she can assist several chairs, and Brenda said conservation has a lot of overlap. Karen will talk to Bryan as well to learn of his conservation volunteer roles.

6. Membership Chair- Larry reported that Mara is taking a leave of absence through January due to family medical issues. The committee wishes her well and looks forward to her return.

7. Reimbursement Policy- Carrie summarized the final draft of the policy which included comments from the May meeting where members asked that all excom members qualify, include the spring fling as well as the other three AMC club-wide meetings, encourage carpooling, and give the government rate to the mileage reimbursement with a cap, which was set at $150 per vehicle. Roger suggested that the chapter apply for reimbursement from the AMC chapter central fund. Passed unanimously.
8. Common Ground Fair- Jeanne passed around a sheet showing everyone who has signed up for a slot at the booth on 9/23 – 9/26. Only one slot remains on Sunday from 12-3. She reminded everyone that this will be her last year organizing the event. Carrie asked that she consider asking a committed volunteer to organize the booth next year. Jeanne will also be organizing a Boy Scout Jamboree booth on 10/9 and is looking for people who can assist and know of trails, good hikes for scouts, etc.

9. AMC Fall Gathering hosted by Worcester Chapter (10/15 – 10/17)- Carrie is attending and if anyone is interested in coming with please let her know.

10. Committee Reports

· Outings-Jeff announced outings has organized 3 events for the state park anniversary and the winter series planning is underway. Bob asked him to consider having a similar series for public reserve lands.

· Trails- Keith reported that the worked on opening a trail on Rattlesnake Mtn and hope to have a Waterford historical trail started soon.

· Website- Tim said that Outdoor.org is redesigned and looks sharp. They are now working with chapters to standardize logo, menus etc. for each of the chapters’ websites. He will report in more detail about the chapter’s website in November.


· Newsletter- Bob/Brenda- Schedule this year works well, conversion to pdf delayed due to busy summer schedule. Conversion of b/w to color photos is PDF is worthwhile. Bob announced that he will officially be retiring as soon as a replacement can be found, and Brenda will help train for a few editions and will retire as well. Bob turned in a letter stating his decision to retire. 
· Youth- Larry summarized the trips led by the chapter and asked Roger if he can get funding for snowshoes. Roger said to talk to Faith. Jeff suggested contacting Winter Kids and other non-profits who have such supplies for getting kids outdoors..

11. Upcoming announcements

-Sign up for the annual meeting!
-Larry’s contact information has changed and he will send his new address/email around.

-10/5 is next Wilderness Matters deadline.

-Everyone suggested keeping 11/11 (Veteran’s Day) as the next meeting date.

Meeting adjourned. 

Respectfully submitted by Carrie Walia
